
DEPARTMENT OF INSURANCE

GENERAL NOTICE

Circular Letter 01-2007

TO: All Insurers Providing Workers Compensation Insurance Coverage In Delaware

RE: Exclusion For Sole Proprietorships

DATE: March 8, 2007

It has been brought to the attention of the Delaware General Assembly, Delaware Department of Labor,
and Delaware Department of Insurance that some language contained in Senate Bill 1 in the current session,
which revised Delaware’s workers compensation statute, is unclear with respect to whether sole proprietors, who
were previously exempt from the obligation to purchase workers compensation insurance, would now be required
to purchase it. As a result of this ambiguity, the Department of Labor has decided not to require any persons who
were previously exempt from purchasing workers compensation insurance under Title 19, Section 2308 of the
Delaware Code to purchase such insurance until such time as the General Assembly re-examines the relevant
language in Senate Bill 1 and makes a determination as to how to resolve this issue. This circular letter shall
remain in effect pending a resolution which is expected to be in the near future. Each person receiving this notice
will receive a subsequent notice when the issue is resolved in the same manner as this announcement. 

Matthew Denn, Insurance Commissioner
10 DE Reg. 1632 (04/01/07)
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